Berks-Lehigh Valley College Senate Council

Friday, February 27, 2004 1:00 pm – 2:30 pm

Minutes

Attendance: R. Egolf, M. Mart, H. Patterson, R. Zambanini, (Officers); C. Lovitt, S. Speece, (Admin); A. Romberger, (U. Senate); C. Adams, T. Dietrich, J. Markowitz,  (Student Reps); 

J. Clipman, P. Esqueda, K. Fifer, D. Litvin, T. Lynn, J. Noel, I. Shibley, S. Snyder, C. Spigelman, (Council Members); L. Grobman, L. Milakofsky, (Faculty); C. Balliett (Senate Secretariat)

1. Call to order

2. Approval of minutes from January 23, 2004 meeting- approved unanimously

3. Reports of Officers and University Senators

A. Chair –Michelle Mart

· The CREC Committee has drafted the New Constitution and will present the new document at a special meeting of the General Assembly on Monday, March 22, 2004 from 5:30-830 pm at the Inn at Moselem Springs.  It is very important that we have enough members for a quorum so the Constitution can be discussed and a vote taken.  

· The CASE Committee has submitted a summary report of their fall activities. Please note the website: www.bklv.psu.edu.
B. Chair Elect – Roger Egolf – No Report
C. Secretary- Bob Zambanini

 Mike Hines has been elected as student Senator to the University Faculty  

 Senate for 2004-2005.

D. University Senate

Roger Egolf 

The General Education Professional Writing Exception was rejected.  This would have excused the Professional Writing program from the requirement of not allowing courses within the discipline from being used as Gen Ed. Requirements.

Candace Spigelman

The Writing Subcommittee has approved Kinesiology 238W.  Courses pending are Anthropology 426W and ET 420W.

Andy Romberger 

The last meeting of the committee was cancelled due to bad weather.

Lou Milakofsky (former Senator) parting remarks

He would encourage anyone to become a Senator.  It is a great service to the University and the College, and a wonderful opportunity to become acquainted with people on other campus locations.

4. Comments by Administrators

    Susan Speece

· The draft of the Master Plan is not finished. A report will be given to the Senate at the regular March meeting.  

· Congratulations to the students of BKLV on raising $23,000 for THON. 

    Carl Lovitt

· We are currently in the middle of the hiring “season” and have three Liberal Arts candidates interviewing next week.  Candidates for various positions will be interviewed within the coming weeks.

· The Division Heads will meet to discuss next year’s Academic Affairs budget.

5.  
Reports of Committees

CASE – Fall 2003 Summary minutes were submitted.

TRS- Meeting minutes for 12-09-03 were submitted.

             CREC- Report on the Senate Elections (Henry Patterson)

              Elections for Senator were conducted a few weeks ago.  Rich Young has been elected 

              as the University Senator from Lehigh Valley.  Roger Egolf was elected alternate.

Diversity Committee Forum (Laurie Grobman, Steve Snyder and Jeff Markowitz)

· The Forum met and identified five action items: 
1.) A photo campaign featuring Dean’s List students in an effort to         illustrate the diversity of this group 

2.) Establish a Diversity Task-Force of students, who will talk informally to other students in an effort to get to get to know each other

3.) Hold Open Forums on a regular basis for faculty, staff and students to discuss multi-cultural and diversity issues

4.) Residents halls programs to expand activities to include trips and cultural events that deal with diversity and multi-cultural ideas

 5.) Request that the Senate charge the Academic Affairs and Outreach Committee with investigating, discovering and inventing ways to address social justice issues, through the use of curriculum.
· An explanation of the Diversity Task Force was given.  The group would be similar to Lion Ambassadors.  Students would be nominated and chosen to represent and promote diversity issues and activities.  

· A report on the Diversity Committee Forum will be submitted to Council at the next meeting.

· Students felt having three credits of diversity focused requirements is not enough.  Faculty has the ability to widen the scope of presentations on diversity to their students.

· The HASS Division has formed its own Diversity Committee and Dr. Lovitt has charged the other two Division Heads to work to establish similar committees.  The charge will be to develop strategies to integrating diversity contacts in curriculum.  It was also announced that the spring “Celebrating Teaching Colloquium”, scheduled for final exam week, will focus on presenting a wide range of diversity focused strategies.

Motion: Charge AAOC with investigating curricular ways of addressing social justice and diversity issues.  

Amendment: Prior to AAOC acting on the charge, the committee be given the Roundtable report with the recommendations made by SGA. 

A vote was called and the motion was passed as amended with one abstention.

The Chair asked that the agenda be reordered to proceed to the Unfinished Business to resolve the issue of the Academic Integrity policy.  There was no objection.

6.
Unfinished Business

Motion: Accept the changes to the Academic Integrity Policy.

There was no discussion to the policy.  A vote was called.   The motion passed unanimously.

The Chair asked to proceed to New Legislative Business.  There was no objection.

7.
New Legislative Business

· A report was made to the Administrative Council by Lisa Shibley regarding the upcoming strategic planning process.  The process will begin with a four hour retreat meeting on March 25, 2004.  The Planning Committee consists of the Administrative Council and additional representatives from the other areas of the College.  The Chair of the College Senate, the Chair of the Budget Committee, and three additional faculty-at-large spots will be added into the Planning Committee.

· Task forces, which will include faculty representatives, will be formed to address different areas of planning within the College.

· The Chair suggested that Council endorse the idea of soliciting volunteers for these faculty-at-large positions and that the Executive Committee receives all the nominations and volunteers.  The Executive Council will make a proposal to Council recommending the people who will serve on these committees and an email vote will be conducted.  Volunteers or nominees, who are interested in serving on the new Senate Strategic Planning and Budget Committees, will be encouraged to volunteer to serve on the College’s Strategic Planning Committee.
· Proposal: Council agrees to accept nominations and volunteers and vote on these nominations and volunteers via email.  The new faculty member representatives can be in place by the March 25th meeting.

· Motion to accept the proposal was made.  A vote was called. The proposal was passed with one negative vote.

8. Forensic Business

 Discussion of the Constitutional Revisions

· A sixteen page draft of the new Constitution and Standing Rules document was sent to the BKLV list serve.  The draft represents a considerable amount of debate and compromise.  

· The name of the organization will remain the Senate Council and it will be the functioning body.  The Senate will be composed of two units: the Council, which is the working unit which meets monthly, and the Faculty Assemblies.

· There will be three types of Faculty assemblies; The College Faculty Assembly, The Division Faculty Assembly and a Campus Faculty Assembly.  These entities will meet on demand and be called as needed.

· The Campus and Division Assemblies will not have much authority other than to meet and send recommendations to the Senate Council.   High standards have been set for votes of these assemblies.  A vote of three- quarters of the entire faculty of the campus or division will be needed to send a resolution, recommendation or communication to any body in the University.  The College Faculty Assembly requires only a two-thirds vote.

· After discussion of concerns from students and staff regarding eliminating representation with the abolishment of the General Assembly, the Committee decided not to change their position.  However, an open invitation would be extended to staff and students to attend and have speaking privilges at Council and committee meetings, unless the meeting is closed.  This provision is part of the document.  SGA Presidents from both campuses will still hold seats on Council and will have voting privileges.

· Several faculty members commented that members of SGA were lobbying Council members to vote to retain student representation on all Senate Committees and voting to remove the Chair-elect.

· The Berks SGA President commented on this question.  SGA is opposed to removing students from any committee.  Students should have a voice on all committees because the outcome of decisions has a direct bearing upon them. If the goal of the University is to be student-oriented then students need to have a voice.  As to the movement to oust the Chair-Elect, an effort will be made to correct the misconception that the Chair-elect is somehow responsible for the loss of student representation.

· During the discussion which followed opinions were expressed in favor and in opposition of limitations to student representation.

· It was noted that CREC should check University Senate policies regarding student representation.  The Secretary will check these policies.

· It is felt by several of the University Senators that excluding students from committees will be difficult to pass review by University Faculty Senate. 

· It was noted that if students and staff want to offer amendments to this Constitution, they should attend this General Assembly and make their opinions noted. 

· It was noted that the CREC Committee would entertain specific amendments to the Standing Rules at the Special General Assembly meeting, which would provide student representation on the Senate Committees.  

9. Announcements

10.
 Adjournment

